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University Council

February 14, 2020

UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE —2019-2020
John Maerz, Chair
Agricultural and Environmental Sciences — Nicholas Fuhrman
Arts and Sciences — Jonathan Evans (Arts)

Trenton Schirmer (Sciences)
Business — Richard Gooner
Ecology — Amanda Rugenski
Education — Morgan Faison
Engineering — E.W. Tollner
Environment and Design — Brad Davis
Family and Consumer Sciences — Patricia Hunt-Hurst
Forestry and Natural Resources — Joseph Dahlen
Journalism and Mass Communication — James Hamilton
Law — Randy Beck
Pharmacy — Michelle McElhannon
Public and International Affairs — Jeffrey Berejikian
Public Health — Brittani Harmon
Social Work — Harold Briggs
Veterinary Medicine — Susan Sanchez
Graduate School — Amy Medlock
Ex-Officio — Provost S. Jack Hu
Undergraduate Student Representative — Melissa Hevener
Graduate Student Representative — Jordan Henley

Dear Colleagues:

The attached proposal from the Mary Frances Early College of Education to change the following prefix will be
an agenda item for the February 21, 2020, Full University Curriculum Committee meeting:

From: SPED, Special Education
To: EDSE, Special Education

Sincerely,

oy

John Maerz, Chair
University Curriculum Committee

cc: Provost S. Jack Hu
Dr. Rahul Shrivastav
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ACADEMIC PROGRAM NAME CHANGE JUSTIFICATION FORM

Date: November 11, 2019

Department/Division: Communication Sciences and Special Education

School/College/Unit: Mary Frances Early College of Education

Proposed Effective Date: Fall 2020

PREFIX CHANGES:

Current Prefix and Name: SPED, Special Education

Proposed Prefix and Name: EDSE, Special Education

JUSTIFICATION:

The request for this proposed prefix change was initiated by students in the Mary Frances Early College
of Education and was considered by the faculty within the Department of Communication Sciences and
Disorders. The term “SPED” was perceived by students and the larger general education community as
being inconsistent with person-first language. Person-first language has been promoted as a mechanism to
avoid defining people by their disability. The perception was that removing the prefix SPED, which is
also used as a derogatory term to identify people with special needs, would allow students within the
college to use language that was appropriate to their discipline.



Approvals on File

Proposal: Prefix Change from SPED, Special Education, to EDSE, Special Education
College: Mary Frances Early College of Education
Department: Communication Science and Special Education

Proposed Effective Term: Fall 2020

Department:

e Communication Science and Special Education Department Head, Dr. Cynthia Vail, 11/11/19

School/College:

e Mary Frances Early College of Education Associate Dean, Dr. Stacey Neuharth-Pritchett, 1/29/20



